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month term. Bob: motions to keep positions as is. Jim Madigan: seconds. All in favor,
Unanimous. So voted.

Jim: motions to appoint Joe Lawlor as Treasurer. Bob: seconds the motion. All in favor:
unanimous. So voted.

Bill: motions to give Signatory Authority to the Chairman, Vice-Chairman and Treasurer.
Jim: seconds the motion. All in favor: unanimous. So voted.

At this time Fred acknowledged the presence of former airport commissioners Charlie Menard and
Carolyn Basler and expressed appreciation for their dedication and many years of their time they
both have devoted to this airport. Fred, on behalf of the entire commission, presented plaques of
recognition of dedication to Charlie and Carolyn and thanked them for their efforts to make the
airport a better place.

Airport Engineers Projects Update — Jim Miklas and Bob Mallard of Airport Solutions Group
(ASG) submitted the status report on projects they are working on and gave a run down on where
each project stands (see report attached) and explained the potential development areas for
everyone in attendance. After discussions, Fred thanked Jim and Bob for their attendance and
update and for all the work they are doing for the airport.

Secretary’s Report for April 24, 2013, and Minutes of Special Meetings May 6 and May 22,
2013 compiled by Dan Raposa. Jim: motions to accept as presented. Bob: seconds the motion.
All in favor: unanimous. So voted.

Treasurers’ Report for May 2013 — Joe reported on airport finances noting INCOME of
$36,237.55 and EXPENSES of $52,218.39 for a Negative Cash Flow of $15,980.84. The reason
for the high expenses is the fuel delivery. Jim: motions to accept the report subject to audit
and authorize the processing of the bills for payment. Charles Malo: seconds the motion.
All in favor: unanimous. So voted.

Airport Managers Report — Dan reported on the following:

1. Fuel Survey — Our current price is $5.96 for cash sales and $6.15 for credit card and house
accounts. Our sprices are still comparable to prices of other airports.

2. Airside Inspections — We had a 50-10 inspection last Friday and met with Andrew Mihaley
and Katie Servis. 1uey completed their inspection and a report will be forthcoming, but
nothing out of the ordinary was mentioned. Tie downs, fuel farm and lights are in good
shape. Rope is available for anyone in need of rope for their tie down.

3. Dan met with Tom Noonan of Bay State Skydiving. Tom was planning on starting up this past
weekend, but the weather wasn’t cooperating. All of his paperwork and insurance are in order.
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Public Input

1. Doug Cooper addressed the commission and suggests a walk of the airport with the new
commissioners and the users of the airport to talk about different things the users notice or
have concerns about. A time was set for Saturday, April 27", at 1:00 p.m.

2. Steve Goldin asked if Through the Fence Operation is allowed if someone wanted to purchase
the Frenette property. Fred responded that Through the Fence Operation is not allowed.

Jim: motions to adjourn at 8:22. Charlie: seconds. All in favor, unanimous. So voted.

Next meeting June 26, 2013 at 7:00 p.m. in the Leonard F. Rose SRE Building.









